Communication from Public

Name: Maria Sanchez
Date Submitted: 02/21/2023 04:49 AM
Council File No: 22-1476

Comments for Public Posting: Estoy en contra del proyecto ensanchamiento de calles, porque
eso ocasionaria mas trafico en esas calles y mas
congestionamiento, mas contaminacion y también quitarian areas
verdes como los arboles, y los arboles son muy necesarios para
vivir con un oxigeno limpio.



Communication from Public

Name: Reuven Firestone
Date Submitted: 02/21/2023 07:54 AM
Council File No: 22-1476

Comments for Public Posting: We do not need wider streets, which are dangerous and only
increase traffic speed. We need more bike-lanes and bike-paths,
and more efficient public transportation. We live in the best city
in the world for biking: good weather all year and mostly flat.
Please do not widen streets or add parking for automobiles. Use
other means to enable transportation in our beautiful city.
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Communication from Public

Michael Dow
02/21/2023 08:13 AM
22-1476

We need to end street widening and automatic street dedications.
Wider roads make the City more dangerous, polluted, congested,
and costly to maintain. The City’s own Mobility Plan 2035 states
that wider roads have negative impacts on all of us. Requiring
developers to widen roads adds too much to the cost of housing
construction. Spot widening has a detrimental effect on our urban
forest and often requires street trees to be removed. Wider streets
encourage cars to speed through residential neighborhoods. Our
streets look poorly designed and incoherent when they are spot
widened in just a few places. Thanks



Communication from Public

Name: Miriam Pinski
Date Submitted: 02/21/2023 08:33 AM
Council File No: 22-1476

Comments for Public Posting: I strongly support this motion. Automatic street widenings only
serve to make our streets more dangerous, our residents more
auto-dependent, and weaken the city's commitment to Vision
Zero.



Communication from Public

Name: Jake
Date Submitted: 02/21/2023 08:36 AM
Council File No: 22-1476

Comments for Public Posting: Let’s stop pretending that making more room for cars will help
alleviate traffic. We need more public transportation and FAST!



